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Late Payment of Commercial Debts (Interest) Bill 2003
Dear Peter,

The Council of Small Business Organisations of Australia Ltd (COSBOA) would like to make the following comments on the ‘Late Payment of Commercial Debts (Interest) Bill 2003.

· Small business that provide credit would be in favour of the concept of interest being levied on late payments of commercial debts in relationship to contracts for the supply of goods and services and other related purposes from Commonwealth agencies and large corporations (turn over in excess of $20 million per annum) to small business operators (employing less than 20 people on a full time employment basis), providing the remedy is clear, simple to apply and has minimal compliance cost. In reviewing with a number of my members the view of voluntary codes and self regulation does not work and the remedy of going to court to achieve such remedies is expensive and no protection if companies become insolvent. If this be the case then a prescribed law that automatically allows a company to charge interest at a prescribed rate that would be legally binding in a court of law may be a solution because the fear of loss of future business and/or contracts would mean many small businesses would not apply the remedy unless it had legal and industry backing.

Some other comments received from COSBOA members include:

· The law could say that payment of statutory interest could not be released and would have to appear as an undischarged liability in the published accounts of the big company.

· In the event debt recovery went to court, the court should be empowered to award compound interest at monthly rates which is a method used by the banks.

· Interest rate could be set at a rate established by the Federal Court for interest on debts and damages recovered in the court

· Strongly supported – especially in regard to government payments.

· Many people say don’t rock the boat is the main rule here, but then Government want the best price, received yesterday and payment when we pass it through all the channels.

· As a small business we would in theory be able to charge our members an interest on a late payment but it is unlikely when you have a long term contractual relationship. The Private Members Bill would seem nice but ineffectual (especially when you can’t sue the Commonwealth for Interest), except where the relationship was one-off with no loss of goodwill and future in exercising the new right.

In conclusion the Council of Small Business Organisations of Australia Ltd supports the principal thrust of the Bill to see small business being paid in their terms of payment by all Government and big business.

If you require any further information do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

Mike Potter

CEO
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